

**OWSLEBURY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF ANNUAL PARISH ASSEMBY HELD ON
17th MAY 2022
AT 7:00 PM THE VILLAGE HALL**

Present: Parish Councillors: John Chapman (In the Chair), John Foster, Astrea Hurlock, and Will Martin.

In Attendance: Juanita Madgwick, Clerk to the Council.

Also Present: 11 members of the public

1. APOLOGIES

Apologies were received and noted from Cllr Egerton

2. CHAIRMANS WELCOME

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked them for coming.

3. MINUTES

The Councillors noted their acceptance of the Minutes of the Annual Parish Assembly held on 6th May 2021, and the Council **Resolved**, unanimously, they were a true record. Councillor Chapman signed the minutes.

4. REPORT FROM OMCA ON THE JUBILEE CELEBRATIONS IN THE VILLAGE

A representative from OMCA spoke on the upcoming Jubilee celebrations. A sub committee has been set up for the Jubilee celebrations. The events that are taking place are:

The Flower festival in the St Andrews church from Thurs – Sun
The Scarecrow trail will be on all week
The Glebe Field picnic, tea, cake and prosecco on Sunday
The school is running a fun run Sunday morning

OMCA are encouraging people to bring their own picnic, chairs, and gazebos to the Glebe field on Sunday. There is currently a low number of people coming, it would be helpful if those intending to come to let OMCA know as soon as possible if they wished to attend the picnic on the Sunday.

If people are planning to come, they need to register with OMCA.

OMCA are also planning on planting 7 trees for each year of the Queens reign which will be planted in the sports field, this will not happen until the autumn. A grant will be asked for from the Parish Council for the cost of buying the trees.

The Chairman thanked OMCA for speaking at the meeting.

5. REPORT FROM THE PAVILION COMMITTEE ON THE PAVILION AND SPORTS FIELD PROJECT

A representative from the Pavilion and Sports Field Committee spoke on what they have been doing over the last seven months. They advised that they had drawings done of the new pavilion but stressed this was the first draft and nothing had been agreed yet.

They will be getting ruff estimates from two companies over the next few weeks on the cost of building the pavilion.

They have applied for a lottery fund of £250,000 and South Downs funding for £75,000. They will find out in the next couple of months if they were successful.

The next steps are communicating with the village and asking for help. A communication will be going out this week to residents asking for comments on the drawings and letting the village know what is happening.

The committee advised that this would be a phased project and they are raising the money via grants, crowdfunding, and fundraising.

The Chairman thanked the committee for speaking at the meeting.

6. PARISH REPORT

Councillor Chapman presented the Chairman's report. (See Appendix 1)

7. PUBLIC QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS

There was a question on speeding in the village. There was some discussion on this subject and a member of the public asked if the SLR sign was affective. It was advised that due to Covid working from home we don't have data compare current with pre-Covid as the sign was purchased just before the first Covid wave. The ACSO noted that a new auto SpeedWatch sign maybe available in the future. A member of the public advised that there was an app called; Speed Cam Anywhere that anyone can use that would send data of a speeding car to the police.

The Chairman thanked everyone for attending the meeting

The meeting closed at 7:57pm.

Chairman.....

Date.....